
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
June 17, 2014

5:30 PM
________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:33 pm.

In attendance were: Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie, Dan Shultz and Rhett Langston. Don Frady, Ginny Boyer, Linda O’Neil, Kenny
Mull, Lee Starnes, and Michelle Claytor were unable to attend.

Old Business:
 None
New Business:
 The monthly report for May was reviewed.

 Ryan Jacobson, from the Canton Lions Club, asked the advisory commission if they would mind if they had beer vendors at the
mud run being held at the Waynesville Recreation Center in September. Wallace, Sarah and Dan were okay with it. Ryan had
also spoke to Kenny earlier in the day and he was okay with it as well. Rhett was going to poll the rest of the advisory
commission members and then let Ryan know.

 There is a very good possibility that we will need a new bus next year. The current bus is having a hard time making it up hills.
 Our summer camp has now started and we ended with 47 children.
 We are hoping that our comprehensive plan will remain in the budget. If it does not get cut we can begin the process in July.
 Our tennis court resurfacing project is now complete. A few cracks have reappeared. A total of three companies submitted bids.

No one submitted a guarantee using the conventional method and that the cracks could come back at any time. Asphalt contracts
and expands. Our asphalt is 12 years old and typically will last 20 years. Beginning at 15 years it will begin to get really bad
with cracks. The only company that sub mitted a bid with any kind of guarantee was Court One using a product called Riteway
Crack Repair. This has a 2 year guarantee against old cracks. We selected this company and they submitted a bid for using this
product for 900 feet of crack. So not all of the cracks received the Riteway Crack Repair. They got the main cracks on the play-
ing surface and the rest with conventional crack repair. Malcom and I walked the courts separately and there were not any cracks
present when the company got through with the project. Even though the current hairline cracks are not a safety issue or causing
a problem in play I have arranged for Court One to come here next week and apply the Riteway system to these cracks at a cost
of $3,200. We have the money in our budget and it would put these cracks under the guarantee. Other players I have spoken to
did not have any complaints and were happy the way the courts currently looked. We will have a life of 3 to 5 years with this
latest resurfacing project – depending on the amount of usage. The maintenance play we will use is every February we will
measure the amount of cracks that we currently have and put it into the budget for work to be done in July (2015, 2016, and
2017) before possibly having to resurface again.

 It was discussed that our policy for any rentals must be paid in full. This is in reference to requests for a waived or reduced rate.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:52 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston

Parks & Recreation Department


